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RESOLVED that we express to President L. C. Johnson, to Registrar 
Robert R. Picirilli, to the entire staff, and to the Board of Trustees, 
our most sincere gratitude, and pray for God's continued blessings 
upon the institution to the glory of Jesus Christ and the extension 
of His kingdom. 

2. WHEREAS the Executive Committee of the Evangelical Theological 
Society has faithfully served during the past year, with each officer 
performing his duties efficiently and effectively, and the whole com-
mittee doing its work well, therefore be it 
RESOLVED that we go on record as declaring to the E.T.S. Execu-
tive Committee our profound appreciation for their labor of love, 
particularly for the arrangement of the exceptionally rich and 
profitable program which we have just enjoyed. 

3. WHEREAS the members of the Evangelical Theological Society 
have been privileged to hear a series of well-prepared papers and 
presentations on topics of great theological relevance, enriched by 
live discussion and by edifying devotional meditations, therefore 
be it 
RESOLVED that we express our deep gratitude to all who have 
served on the program for their significant and rich expositions of the 
eternal verities of the Christian faith, especially as related to God's 
Word written; and we dedicate ourselves afresh to the exposition 
and proclamation of the whole counsel of God, including the full 
truthfulness and divine authority of God's holy and inspired Word, 
the sacred Scriptures. 
One unfortunate incident marred this outstanding meeting. On 

Tuesday night Dr. Gordon Clark fell down a flight of stairs just before 
the time for the banquet, the highlight of which is the presidential 
address. His injuries, from which he has since recovered, necessitated a 
shift in program. As a last-minute substitute, Dr. W. Harold Mare gave a 
paper on *Trophet and Teacher in the New Testament Period.*' The 
next morning Dr. Robert Strong read Dr. Clark's incisive manuscript on 
"The Evangelical Theological Society Tomorrow." 

It was announced that the Eighteenth Annual Meeting will be held 
at The King's College, Briarcliff Manor, New York. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Vernon C. Grounds 
Secretary 

ANNOUNCEMENT OF REGIONAL ETS MEETINGS 
Midwestern Section—held at the Baptist Bible College and Seminary, 

Grand Rapids, Michigan, on April 22-23, 1966. For further details 
write Dr. Elmer B. Smick, 12262 Conway Road, St. Louis 41, Missouri. 

Far-western Section—held at Azusa Pacific College, Azusa, California, 
April 22, 1966. For further details write George Giacumakis, Jr., 
California State College, Fullerton, California. 


